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Reflection
My First Experience with:

 Deaf Women of Oregon and Washington

The Interpreting Program here at WOU has emphasized many things: equivalency, “it depends,” but most importantly, pre-assignment research and preparation.  I do not know why I cannot seem to remember this before  an event, but it simply does not cross my mind.  Researching about the Deaf Women of Oregon and Washington meeting prior to attending would have benefited me a lot.  I had no clue what the physical environment was going to look like, who would be there, what would take place, or how my being there would affect the situation.  So, after entering the room with no knowledge I soon realized how important the aspect of preparation really is.
The meeting turned out to be so much different than I expected.  I have never actually gone to a meeting like this one, so my schema for this particular situation was nowhere close to accurate.  Before the event, I envisioned a group of Deaf individuals talking and, possibly, making jokes.  I thought that I would have more time to talk with some of the people there.  I also expected there to be more hearing people at this meeting—observers just like me.  In thinking all this, I was completely off base.  

I was greeted by Miriam’s smiling warmth, and then I was practically forced over to the entrée table (after all it was Cinco de Mayo).  I thought all was going well until the rest of the group arrived.  When all parties were accounted for, I realized there were no other hearing people besides myself and the five other students who accompanied me from Western.  The meeting was also not a casual gathering of friends and family like I had assumed it would be, but instead a semi-formal, highly important meeting with a more business-like tone.  Normally, I would be completely fine being the only hearing person in a room full of Deafies, but I think I speak for every hearing person who was in that room when I say that the atmosphere became very uncomfortable after one woman asked, “Are hearing people allowed to come to the meeting.”   Apparently, what she actually said was, “Are hearing people allowed to go to the DWU meeting?” but the hearing group missed that, and felt very unwelcome after that point. 
The rest of the meeting was really interesting; lengthy and somewhat uncomfortable, but interesting.  The meeting was supposed to go for four hours, but we decided to only stay for three.  I felt that three hours was sufficient enough time for me to understand the processes of the meeting, which were more in-depth than I anticipated after realizing what type of meeting it was.  The officers of DWOW discussed budgeting, previous successes and failures, next year’s plans, fundraising options, entertainment, reaching out to the community, etc.   Overall, this was a very great experience for me.  I am glad that I was able to attend such an event, despite the fact that I was unprepared and confused about my role in such a setting.
